
Greetings Lions, Lioness and Leo’s,

My year as Governor 
is soon finished.  I 
thoroughly enjoyed 
my club visits and 
attending events 
throughout the 
District.  I want to 
thank all of you for 
helping me to make a 
difference in the lives 
of others. 

We did have some unexpected club closures 
this year with York Eastgate Sunrise and York 
Township and lost 16 members. Unfortunately 
we will probably not meet my goal of member 

retention and we are on a serious decline.  Please 
do your best to ASK 1 to join your clubs.  If every 
member asks one person imagine what our 
numbers would be if even half those potential 
members would join. 

I wish District Governor Elect Steve and 

the DG Team all the best in the upcoming 

year.  

 
Yours in Service,

Lisa Griffie
District Governor
“Chart Your Course”

Message from the District Governor
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Membership Goals Progress
Report

Our membership numbers as of May 22nd show some
encouraging improvement over last month’s numbers. While we
are still not showing a net increase, the deficit has been cut from
-14 last month to -7 this month. We have recruited 96 new
members, just 5 members short of our goal of 101 new members.
However, due to the number of drops we need to recruit more new
members than that to end the year with a net increase.

Also, for the first time this year, our percentage of female
members has risen broken the 19% figure. We need just 13
women to join between now and June 30th to meet our goal of
20%. 13 new female members would not only get us to our goal
of 20% female membership, it would also help us achieve net
membership growth for the year.

As was stated in last month’s report, we need not only a
strong push to recruit new members, we must work hard to avoid
any more dropped members. Clearly, you have been working hard
to help your club end the year “+1” for the year and help the
District end the year with a net increase in membership. Please
continue the push, and thank you for your on-going recruitment
efforts.

Membership Campaign Reminder
The District’s Global Membership Team (GMT) has

challenged each of our clubs to end the year with one more
member than they started the year with, as shown in the District

Directory. This goal is
reflected in our campaign
theme, “Plus One for 101,”
meaning each club will
have net membership
growth of at least one
member for the 101st year
of our Lions organization.

Every member who
sponsors a new member this year will receive a pin that looks like
the logo pictured here. In addition, every club that meets the “+1”
membership goal will be awarded a banner patch with this same
logo.

District Governor Dennis is looking forward to giving away
all 200 pins that have been purchased for this campaign and
delivering a banner patch to each club!

And note that President Aggarwal has waived the entrance
fee for new members inducted and reported to LCI beween June
7 and 30 of this year!

District 14-C Membership Goals Progress Report

7/1/2017 Year to 
Date

Goal for 
2017-2018

% of Goal 
Achieved

Total Membership 1301 1294 1347 96%

Net Membership Growth n/a -7 46 -15%

New Members n/a 96 101 95%

Number and Percentage of 
Female Members

226 - 17% 247 - 19% 269 - 20% 66%

Dropped Members n/a 103 <101 102%

New Club Branches n/a 0 8 0%

New Lions Clubs n/a 1 2 50%
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Dear fellow Lions, Lioness and Leos,
It has been an awesome year here in District 14C. During this

past year we have done a great job
getting new members, and have
added one new club to the
district. We had an extraordinary
response to the District Project for
children with pediatric cancer.

It’s an exciting time to be part of
the leadership team for District
14-C. I want to take this opportunity
to thank District Governor Dennis
Cope for his awesome leadership and
inspiration during the past year. I also
look forward to working with our
Vice District Governor team of Steve
Shipman and C.R. Lloyd.

I am looking forward to serving this great district as your
Governor during the coming year. Please review this year’s

District Goals and let me know if there is anything you would like
to see done.

I am finishing up my directory for this year and still have a
few positions open. If you are in Zone 3A, I am still looking to fill
CR’s position of Zone Chair — I ask that anyone in that Zone
who has been president seriously consider stepping up to this role.
The role of Zone Chair is one of the best and rewarding jobs in
the district.

Finally, thank you to all of the clubs who welcomed me to
your meetings as I visited along with DG Dennis this past year,
and for your hospitality and support. To those clubs I was not able
to visit, I look forward to visiting you in the coming year.

Yours in Service,
Lisa Griffie
District Governor-Elect 14-C

From District Governor-Elect Lisa
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In the picture, District Governor Lisa symbolically puts the 
District Governor’s pin on me, preparing for July when I will 
become District Governor and she will assume the essential 
role of Immediate Past District Governor. We all owe a deep 
debt of gratitude to Lisa for all her hard and faithful work in 
leading us through this year.

One of the joys of this role is that we are truly a team in 
District 14-C, with all the elected and appointed officers 
working together to build up the clubs so that together we 
can build up our communities and our world. Past District 
Governors are actively using their skills and experience to 
help us, and Zone Chairs and project leaders are working to 
grow our service.

I am actively working to schedule the 50 or so visits to Lions, 
Lioness, and Leo Clubs in our district. If you have a date 
you would prefer, please contact me as soon as possible so 
I can get you on my schedule. If there will be special events 
that you want me to attend, the sooner you let me know, the 
better the chance I can be there.

Please reserve the dates for our District Cabinet meetings: August 17, November 16, and February 22. 
Locations need to be confirmed, but we plan to hold to those dates and to the morning schedule that has 
become customary (figure about 9 to noon for these meetings). Our District Convention will be April 
18 at the Wyndham Gardens in York. We will meet during the afternoon, with an optional gathering 
for dinner together afterwards. Already an International Director is scheduled to be with us as well as a 
representative from Four Diamonds.

Please keep looking for quality people you can invite to be Lions with you, and also for opportunities 
to start new branch or specialty clubs. It may be a good time for our Lioness to consider bridging and 
becoming Lions Clubs, as Lions Clubs International has set a deadline to end the Lioness program June 
30, 2021. It’s not my decision; please don’t shoot the messenger! But after that time, Lioness Clubs will 
no longer be insured under our Lions policy, and members will no longer get credit for years of service 
or the offices they have held. The charter fee has been waived, and there is no minimum number of 
members required to bridge.

As a side note: If you leave a message for me and I don’t return it, ATT seems to have some voice mail 
issues. Messages are sometimes taking a week to show up on Linda’s and my phones, so please keep 
trying if I don’t get back to you.

I look forward to working with you during the coming year as we grow in service.

We Serve!

 Message from Steve Shipman

DGE Steve Shipman
prsteveshipman@gmail.com

570-916-7780 (call or text)

mailto:prsteveshipman%40gmail.com%20?subject=Newsletter%20Inquiry
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UPCOMING CLUB OFFICER TRAINING
The District will be holding Club Officer training for Presidents and Secretaries.  Come on out to one 
of the two trainings we are offering below.   In order to have enough handouts, etc. please register 
by calling the contact person noted for the training you want to attend.  Everyone thinking about 
either position is encouraged to attend.  Those who have already been President or Secretary are also 
encouraged to attend; there are many new things to learn.

Date:  June 8, 2018 
Time:  9 AM - 1 PM 
Place:  Jacobus Lions Building
Contact:  ZC Theresa Craley (Email:  dartha430@comcast.net)   
PH:  717-246-0809

A TURN IN THE RIGHT DIRECTION! … For the first time 
in several months, our new member count for the month was 
higher than our dropped member count.  This resulted in a 
membership increase from last month to 1260 Lions in District 
14-C.  Congratulations to the Mechanicsburg Lions Club for 
leading the way with 7 new members added in May, and also to 
Boiling Springs Lions and New Oxford Lions for adding one new 
member each.  

With one month left in this Lions year we need a net gain of 20 members to get the District back to where 
we started the year - 1280 members.  13 clubs have yet to add a new member this year.  If each of those clubs 
adds a member, that will be a tremendous help!  Because clubs often drop members at the end of the year, 
it is likely we will need 30-40 new members to offset this year’s losses.  Can we do it?  Of course we can!!  
How?  By asking!  Make this a goal for your end-of-year meeting so you can include a new member induction 
ceremony along with your installation of new officers.  What a great way to end the year!!

MEMBERSHIP UPDATE
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encouraging improvement over last month’s numbers. While we
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7 and 30 of this year!
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Dear fellow Lions, Lioness and Leos,
It has been an awesome year here in District 14C. During this

past year we have done a great job
getting new members, and have
added one new club to the
district. We had an extraordinary
response to the District Project for
children with pediatric cancer.

It’s an exciting time to be part of
the leadership team for District
14-C. I want to take this opportunity
to thank District Governor Dennis
Cope for his awesome leadership and
inspiration during the past year. I also
look forward to working with our
Vice District Governor team of Steve
Shipman and C.R. Lloyd.

I am looking forward to serving this great district as your
Governor during the coming year. Please review this year’s

District Goals and let me know if there is anything you would like
to see done.

I am finishing up my directory for this year and still have a
few positions open. If you are in Zone 3A, I am still looking to fill
CR’s position of Zone Chair — I ask that anyone in that Zone
who has been president seriously consider stepping up to this role.
The role of Zone Chair is one of the best and rewarding jobs in
the district.

Finally, thank you to all of the clubs who welcomed me to
your meetings as I visited along with DG Dennis this past year,
and for your hospitality and support. To those clubs I was not able
to visit, I look forward to visiting you in the coming year.

Yours in Service,
Lisa Griffie
District Governor-Elect 14-C

From District Governor-Elect Lisa

COME OUT TO THE SECOND OF THE TWO 
TRAININGS WE ARE SPONSORING THIS 
SPRING, AS LISTED. 
 
CALL THE CONTACT PERSON NOTED  
FOR THIS TRAINING.
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VISION SCREENING COMMITTEE REPORT
The District 14-C Vision Screening Committee is proud to report that we have surpassed last year’s vision 
screening totals and set a new record for the number of screenings conducted.  Last year’s total was 
1266, and already this year we have screened more than 1300 individuals!  With two months and several 
screenings on the schedule, we hope to reach at least 1500 screenings this year.

21 of our Lions clubs have sponsored screenings so far this year.  With 44 clubs in the district, there is 
plenty of room for growth.  This is an easy, fun, and rewarding project for your  club.  To get started, 
simply contact one of the following Vision Screening Committee members:
	  
	  
	 ADAMS COUNTY
		  IPDG Dennis Cope, Chairperson - dennis.cope@icloud.com - 717-677-6283
		  Lion Gail Fridenvalds - gailwwfrid@embarqmail.com - 717-528-4050
	  
	 CUMBERLAND COUNTY
		  Lion Gloria Hilsinger - ghilsinger@live.com - 717-530-4978
		  Lions Lamar “Peck” or Jill Freeland - freeland@pa.net - 717-249-2560
	  
	 YORK COUNTY CLUBS
		  ZC Wanda Reisinger - buddyrot@comcast.net - 717-266-1923
		  Lion Becky Krout - rkpinkrose@comcast.net - 717-225-4892

FREE VISION EXAMS AND GLASSES THROUGH VSP
Earlier this year, our District 14-C Vision 
Screening Committee requested and received 
gift certificates for free vision exams and glasses.  
These certificates were made available to us from 
our Lions Club International Foundation (LCIF) 
in cooperation with Vision Services Providers 
(VSP).  The certificates can be used to cover the 
cost of a basic vision exam and glasses through 
a participating provider for either children and 
adults.

The District was awarded 80 certificates.  Each 
Zone Chair was given 10 certificate to distribute to 
the clubs in his or her zone as needed.  We strongly 
encourage each club to secure a certificate when 
they receive a request for assistance before tapping 
into their own club resources.  It is important that 
we use all 80 certificates before they expire in mid-
August so that we can request and receive at least 
the same number of certificates next year.  

If your club receives a request for assistance, 
please contact your zone chair or IPDG Dennis 
Cope, Vision Screening Committee Chair, to 
secure a VSP Gift Certificate.  You will receive the 
certificate along with instructions and locations of 
participating providers. 

mailto:dennis.cope%40icloud.com?subject=
mailto:gailwwfrid%40embarqmail.com?subject=
mailto:ghilsinger%40live.com?subject=
mailto:freeland%40pa.net?subject=
mailto:buddyrot%40comcast.net?subject=
mailto:rkpinkrose%40comcast.net?subject=


page 5

Lions Club International Peace Poster 
A 2019 Merit Winner: Yu Meng Zhang
(11 years old from China)
Sponsored by the Harbin Ai Qin Hai Lions Club
Theme: “Kindness Matters”

What an amazing job Yu Meng did in sharing with the world 
her vision of world peace with the 2018/2019 theme, “Kindness 
Matters!”

Now, it is time to get on board, Lions of District 14-C, to 
order your kits for the Peace Poster Contest for 2019-
2020. The theme is “Journey of Peace.” The last few months 
of school is the perfect time to contact a school in your area and 
introduce them to the Lions Club International Peace Poster 
Contest. It could be the inception of a wonderful relationship 
being established between your Lions Club and the school or 
other organized group of children that your club is sponsoring.

So, with this in mind, ask for a “volunteer” from your club to chair the Peace Poster Contest. It 
really only takes one club member. Take a look at your community and make a list of schools and/
or organizations such as Scouts, Youth Centers, 4-H groups, church youth groups, etc. that you could 
offer this opportunity to, take the plunge and make the call or email. Please use me as a resource. I 
would love to come and speak with your club and even go along to the school to share information 
about the Peace Poster Contest with the teacher and/or advisor. 

The Peace Poster Contest is open to children ages 11-13 as of November 15. Each poster is judged on 
originality, artistic merit, and expression of the theme. Posters advance through several judging levels: 
local, district, multiple district, and international. At the international level, judges from the art, peace, 
youth, education and media communities select one grand prize winner and 23 merit award winners. 
One international grand prize winner will receive $5,000 and a trip to a special award ceremony at the 
International Convention. Each of the 23 merit award winners will receive a cash award of $500 and a 
certificate of achievement.

Order a kit online at lionsclubs.org Click on SHOP, type in and click on Peace Poster Contest 
Kit, and order your kit or call Club Supplies at (630571-5466 or 1-800-710-7822. (The staff is very 
helpful.) The cost of the kit is $11.95 plus shipping. Lions Clubs around the world are, also, encouraged 
to sponsor students in the Lions International Essay Contest. The essay contest was created to 
offer the opportunity to visually impaired young people to express their ideas of world peace. The 
theme of the 2019-2020 International Essay Contest is “Journey of Peace.” Students who are 
visually impaired and who are ages 11-13 as of November 15 are eligible to participate. For the essay 
contest rules and application form, please contact me.

If you would like to discuss how to sponsor a Peace Poster Contest for your club, contact Lion Patti 
Hullmann, Jacobus Lions Club District 14-C Peace Poster Chairperson. For more information, email 
me at hullmannt@aol.com or call 717-428-3659 or 717-324-7646.
Lion Patti Hullmann (Peace Poster Chair)

http://lionsclubs.org
mailto:hullmannt%40aol.com?subject=
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  I wish to let all Clubs know that as we enter the final quarter of this Lions 
year, right now is an excellent time to plan for honoring deserving members 
with Melvin Jones Fellowships.  
  A $1,000 donation to Lions Clubs International Foundation qualifies for a 
MJF to honor a Lion or Lioness that has been a key member of your club, 
perhaps for many years. Melvin Jones Fellowships may be named in honor 
or in memory of an individual. Turn around time is 3-5 weeks from 
application for the MJF to receiving the plaque and pin. 
   The MJF donation does not need to be paid at once; minimum 
installments to LCIF of $100 can be paid over a five-year period to total 
$1,000, at which time donor applies for the MJF. 
   Your club may presently have funds available that were donated to LCIF 
in past years, but unused in your MJF club account. All that it takes to find 
out is to contact me and it would be my pleasure to help you with anything 
you need to apply for a MJF, or donate to LCIF’s Campaign 100 for this 
honor.  
 
PDG Kerry McKnight 
14-C LCIF Coordinator 
klm52@aol.com 
717-235-2790 

Melvin Jones Fellowships

UPCOMING CLUB OFFICER TRAINING
The District will be holding Club Officer training for Presidents and Secretaries.  Come on out to one 
of the two trainings we are offering below.   In order to have enough handouts, etc. please register by 
calling the contact person noted for the training you want to attend.  Everyone thinking about either 
position is encouraged to attend.  Those who have already been President or Secretary are also 
encouraged to attend; there are many new things to learn.

DATE:  June 8, 2018 
TIME:  9 AM - 1 PM 
PLACE:  Jacobus Lions Building
CONTACT:  ZC Theresa Craley  
(Email:  dartha430@comcast.net)   
PH:  717-246-0809

mailto:dartha430%40comcast.net?subject=
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The Mechanicsburg Lions Club completed two Vision Screening service events on Friday, May 3.   The vision 
screening events were conducted at the “Parents and Toddlers Day” at the Simpson Library and the “Literacy 
Under the Lights” program held at the Mechanicsburg Middle school.  In total, 80 screenings were performed 
and 16 were referred for further eye care.  Lions participating in these 2 events were Jim and Sue Miller, Bill 
and Shirley Dixon, and Chris and Cathy Stank.  A notable milestone was achieved at the “Literacy Under the 
Lights” event.  The Mechanicsburg Lions Club completed the 1000th vision screening!   Nora Garland, from 
Mechanicsburg, was at this event with her mother.  She had a successful vision screening and was our club’s 
1000th person to receive this important service from the Mechanicsburg Lions Club.
 
The club’s first screening was April 3, 2017.  To date, 129 have been referred for more care.
CONGRATULATIONS TO OUR CLUB MEMBERS FOR SUPPORTING THE KIDSIGHT PROGRAM!

Mechanicsburg Lions Complete 1000 th Vision Screening!

Lions:  Cathy Stank, Sue Miller, 
Chris Stank, Bill Dixon, Shirley 
Dixon, Jim Miller seated.
 
Nora Garland and her mother.  
Our 1000th vision scan
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On Monday, May 20th the TEMPUS/LEO Club gathered for their 
last meeting of the school year at Big Spring High School not only to 
honor the outgoing Student Ambassador Faith Swarner as well as the 
graduating TEMPUS/LEO members, but also to welcome six new LEO 
members into the group, with a small ceremony and luncheon.
 
School advisor Scott Anderson sent the graduating seniors on their 
way with his best wishes for the future and congratulated outgoing 
president/student ambassador Faith Swarner for being nominated to 
represent Pennsylvania in the National World War II Museum and 
receive the Billy Michal Student Leadership Award. 
 
Adam T. Foreman, Students Program Specialist elaborates, “The 
Billy Michal Student Leadership Award is given annually to one 
student from each state who demonstrates the American Spirit in his 
or her community. The values of leadership, teamwork, tolerance, 
creativity, and perseverance can and should be learned and lived by all 
Americans regardless of age. During World War II, when six-year-old 
Billy Michal from Zimmerman, Louisiana, helped his one-room school 
win a statewide scrap-metal collection contest, he understood that 
every citizen- no matter their age- could contribute to our victory in 
the war.”
 
After a short new member initiation by Plainfield Lion Ortrun Gates, 
the six new members Alexandra Kutulakis, Zachary Rodgers, Colin 
Boyd, Allison Beecher, Sadie Groff and Liam Ocker were inducted into 
the LEO Club.
Dan Brant, President Newville Lions Club gave a short explanation the 
origin of LEO Clubs, “In 1957, the Glenside Lions from Pennsylvania 
sponsored the world’s first LEO Club – the Abington High School 
LEO Club, with 35 students.  A decade later, the LCI Board of 
Directors adopted the LEO Club Program as an official program of 
the association.  The LEO Club motto – Leadership, Experience and 
Opportunity – says it all.  LEO members acquire skills as project 
organizers and motivators of their peers. They discover how teamwork 
and cooperation can bring about change in their community and the 
world.  LEOs develop positive character traits and receive recognition 
for their contributions.”
 
Mr. Anderson invited all new and current LEO Club members to come 
forward and sign the LEO charter “as the inaugural group of Big Spring 
High School TEMPUS/LEO Club Members”, and reminded everyone 
that “We, as a group, stand ready to help build a better tomorrow 
through the community service that we provide and in return we will 
build within ourselves the character that will serve us throughout our 
life. As our school motto proclaims, ….’Ever, Always, Strong.’”
 
Newville Lion Kathy Bisquit installed the new officers for the year 2019/20; Shelby Hoffeditz, Treasurer; Ian 
Ward, Secretary/Historian; Alicia Canaday, Vice-President; and Kayla Witter, President and Lions Student 
Ambassador.
 
After the ceremony, Mr. Anderson invited students and advisors to a special indoor picnic consisting of sausages, 
potato salad, cookies, and lemonade.

TEMPUS/LEO Club

Pictured from left: Colin Boyd, Faith Swarner, 
Kathy Biscuit, Dan Brant, and Ortrun Gates

Pictured from left: Ian Ward, Sec’y/Hist; Alicia 
Canaday, VP; Shelby Hoffeditz, Treas; Kayla Witter, 
Pres/Student Ambassador; outgoing president Faith 
Swarner, and Advisor Kathy Biscuit

Pictured from left back: Seniors Allison Beecher, 
Shelby Miller Colin Boyd, Andrew Runyon, Elisabeth 
Bumbarger, Hannah Hess
Front: Melanie Macioce, Abigail Sweger, Talor 
Gibboney, Rebecca Fickel, Taylor Hutchinson, 
Erinne Frampton, Faith Swarner, and TEMPUS/
LEO Club advisor Scott Anderson
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CHILDHOOD CANCER FACTS 
                  ​ ​Every 2 minutes​ a child is diagnosed with cancer. 
      13%​ increase in incidence of childhood cancer over the last 20 years. 
 ​             6 years​ average age at diagnosis of children with cancer. 
           90%​ of childhood cancer deaths occur in low resource setting 
 

For more information about Lions Clubs International Foundation 
Please contact PDG Kerry McKnight at klm52@aol.com/717-880-6617 
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BROGUE COMMUNITY LIONS CLUB
District 14-C

The Lions Club of Brogue Community will be celebrating
Its 60th Anniversary

June 20th, 2019
Social Hour- 6:00 p.m.

Dinner Served- 6:30 p.m.

AT THE NEW BRIDGEVILLE FIREHALL
2870 Furnace Rd. Red Lion, Pa. 17356

Guest Speaker- Lion Bruce Miller

Please make copies and give to club members
…..................................................................................................................................................

cut here and return

MENU- $12.00 PER PERSON

ROAST BEEF
SALAD

FRUIT CUP
MASHED POTATOES

VEGETABLE
BISCUITS

APPLE CRISP/ ICE CREAM
COFFEE, WATER OR PUNCH

RESERVATION DEADLINE- JUNE 1ST, 2019
Check payable: Brogue Community Lions Club

Number of Reservations_________@$12.00(total) $______________

Mail to: Lion Pat Hoens, 30 Pond Rd. Felton, Pa. 17322-9225
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New Freedom Lioness Club
beat the heat   

indoor yard sale

Sat.	August	3,	2019
8:00	AM	-	2:00	PM

New	Freedom	Community	Center
150	East	Main	Street

Yard	Sale	●	Direct	Sales	●	CraHs
Food	●	Beverages	●	Baked	Goods

 Something	for	everyone		
Info:	(717)	235-2144

  The Central Pennsylvania Blood Bank
  will be on site 8:00 AM - 2:00 PM.
    Make giving life a part of yours—
                Donate Blood!
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	 MEMBER 	 CLUB 	 SPONSOR

WELCOME TO OUR NEW LION MEMBERS

David L Connors	      Boiling Springs	      James Compton 

Lisa B.S. Henry  	  East Berlin	 Linda Green

Vera L. Krall	   East Berlin	  Charles Krall

Jill A. Conner	    Jacobus	    Ressie Dunn

Nancy L. Alleman	 Mechanicsburg	 Diane Hartzell

Linda G. Glantz	 Mechanicsburg	 Ted Cramer

Connie M. Kuntz	  Mechanicsburg	 Ted Cramer

John C. Kuntz	  Mechanicsburg	  Ted Cramer

James B. Pearman	      Mechanicsburg	 Cathy Stank

Patricia A. Yerkes	      Mechanicsburg	      Suzanne Miller

Ronald W. Yerkes	      Mechanicsburg	 James Miller

Elaine M. Phillips	      New Oxford	 Jason Smith

Bradley Ray Kile	      Spring Grove	 Michael Sterner

Brenda S. Stoermer	      Upper Adams Co.	      Carol Rex.

In Memory of our Deceased Lions
Charles L. Wenger			   Shippensburg

Welcome and Thank You for Joining Us in Service!



Lions District 14-C
Patricia Simpson, Newsletter Editor  
4925 Smoketown Rd
Glenville, PA 17329

Keep Us All Informed
Lion Pat Simpson of the Jefferson
Lions, newsletter editor. 

To contact the editor or send newsletter
items, please email: Newsletter14C@gmail.com

As before, you can help Lion Pat do a better job
for you by sending her high quality jpeg pictures
separate from any text (not imbedded in a Word or
PDF document), letting her format articles (simple
is best to work from), and not sending printed scans 
or printouts on colored paper. If somebody produced a 
flyer or other item on a computer, please send her the 
computer file and not a printout of it.

RESERVE THE DATES!

UPCOMING CLUB  
OFFICER TRAINING

 

Date:  June 8, 2018 
Time:  9 AM - 1 PM 

Place:  Jacobus Lions Building


